Minutes Food Group Meeting February 2013 

Present. Chris Cant, Barbara Daniels, Peter Clarke, Joan Robinson, Sarah Clarke Peter Dicken.

Thanks was given to Peter Clarke for steering the food group through the last eighteen months and keeping it on track.

1. Stone Soup Day.  JR reported the day a success. £155 was raised, £20 was given to the Salvation Army(SA) for the use of their premises, the balance going towards the  SA raised beds project. The freedom allowed to the helpers was much appreciated and any small inconveniences which arose were soon ironed out. Should the day be repeated over more hours a ”shift system” for helpers would probably be useful.

Some students from Ullswater School in need of improved social skills, who helped on the day and with veg preparation the evening before, received certificates of appreciation from PACT, via JR.

The question “How does one volunteer?” was raised – but although it was much discussed none of the volunteers present could come up with a definitive reply! CC said that Freegle’s presence also proved successful with many items brought and 

taken. Untaken items were removed to the SA charity shop in Penrith. 

2. JR reported that the coach seats for the visit to Alnwick Castle were filling up fast. MW to back up JR in the event of JR not being able to go.

3. A sum £755.90 has been received from EDC towards the SA raised beds project, together with an encouraging letter from councillor Mary Robinson. Possible space for tool bank to the rear of SA premises. The Probation Service will arrange the clearing of the site  and the filling of the beds when Richard Robinson and friends have constructed them.

Three ladies have made a long term commitment to maintaining the beds.

B&Q will supply compost and soil

CC to keep an eye on the finances.

4. Bolton Village Hall is booked for vthe 14th April for the Freegle "Grow-your-own" and PACT “Egg Map” launch. Alternative names sought for the map.

5. Seedswap at Kirkby Thore Village Hall for the seed swap event. 

AOB.

JR is pushing forward on a “sensory garden” to the North of town.

 JR reports that B&Q are taking over a site on Ullswater Road previously occupied by Crantson’s the butchers  and are interested in someone developing the borders- veg beds?

Arthur St young people are planting up beds at the top of Arthur St. Hillary Wilson is supplying 12 apple rootstocks which will be used to teach these people the skill of grafting, possibly at Acorn Bank

Trees to be planted in St Andrew’s Churchyard, possibly in a circle, to commemorate some members of Anna-Lise’s circle dance group who have recently died. The circle dance group will possibly supple the cash to buy these trees.

Agreed to suggestion from CC that a £2.50 Paypal donation to PACT is OK for people wanting Asparagus kale seed for free. 

March 2nd. Soroptomist Fairtrade cake competition at the Salvation Army Hall 2-4pm

June 

MW. There will be further details of the visit to Harlow Carr (RHS garden north)on June15th with the Soroptomists.

July

Penrith on a Plate has been put out to tender and PACT may be putting in a bid. FG will have a stall if  P on a P goes ahead. Ideas  and thoughts on this would be welcome asap.

September 

MW proposed a Scone and Jamboree as an alternative Harvest Festival with home made produce. 

October

Apple Day Sunday 20th

